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Re: Jason Brosius, Chair Elect  

 

 

To Whom It May Concern,  

 

I am very happy to support Jason Brosius as a board member of the Eye Bank Association of America 

(EBAA) board of directors.   

 

For almost 20 years, Jason has been involved in eye banking at Central Ohio Lions Eye Bank (COLEB).  He 

has successfully led COLEB as executive director for the last three and half years through the many 

changes the eye banking landscape, and his local community, have undergone.   His background and 

experience in nursing and healthcare at-large enabled him the ability to be responsive to proposed 

regulatory changes.  He has provided insightful feedback to the EBAA regarding the changes the industry 

faces.   

 

I have known and worked alongside Jason, in a number of capacities, for several years.  He has worked 

tirelessly in his local community and diligently in support of the EBAA.  He has been an active member to 

the board of directors.  In his committee work, Jason has successfully shown his ability to put the EBAA 

first and set aside potential conflicts. 

 

Jason understands the EBAA, he works positively alongside industry leaders, he is respected by his peers 

and he is a proven leader.  I believe that Jason will be successful as an EBAA board member, and that the 

EBAA and eye banking industry will benefit from his experience and guidance. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Michael Tramber, MBA, CEBT 

Vice President of Operations 


